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RESCISSION OF ORDER OF THE HEALTH OFFICER No. C19-08b 

 
 

RESCISSION OF ORDER OF THE HEALTH OFFICER OF  
THE CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO RESTRICTING ROUTINE 
MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS AND ELECTIVE SURGERY, ENCOURAGING 
REMOTE APPOINTMENTS, ENCOURAGING DELIVERY OF CANNABIS 

PRODUCTS AND PRESCRIPTIONS, AND ESTABLISHING DIRECTIVES TO 
PERMIT FOR CERTAIN SURGERIES, PROCEDURES, AND VISITS TO OCCUR 

 
 

(PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY ORDER) 
DATE OF RESCISSION:  May 20, 2021  

 
 

Effective immediately, Health Officer Order No. C19-08b, issued May 15, 2020, is rescinded in 
full.  On May 4, 2021, the State of California advanced the City and County of San Francisco 
(the “City”) to the yellow tier in its Blueprint for a Safer Economy, subject to local health orders.  
The yellow tier is the least restrictive tier in the Blueprint for a Safer Economy.   On May 6, 
2021, the City’s Health Officer issued an order allowing the City to reopen and expand generally 
in alignment with the yellow tier, with some additional local restrictions.  The City continues to 
meet the criteria for the yellow tier under the State’s Blueprint framework, and case rates and 
hospitalizations have remained generally stable as vaccinations proceed.  And the State has 
announced its intent to rescind its Blueprint for a Safer Economy by June 15, 2021.  Although 
vaccination rates have begun to plateau in the City, San Francisco’s vaccination rate compares 
favorably globally with countries with the highest vaccination rates.  In light of these changes, 
along with the fact that providers of routine care have been learning and implementing best 
practices regarding the handling of COVID-19 since March 2020, the Health Officer has decided 
it now makes sense to remove local restrictions regarding elective surgeries and other 
ambulatory care.  Such clinical providers will remain subject to industry best practices and other 
Health Officer orders and directives, including by way of example Health Officer Order No. 
C19-07x, as long as they remain in place during the pandemic.     
 
Providers of elective surgery, ambulatory care, and other care are strongly recommended to refer 
to information about routine care available online at www.sfcdcp.org/routinecare and are 
reminded to follow industry best practices related to infection control and COVID-19.  To the 
extent that Order No. C19-08b included language regarding cannabis dispensaries, such 
businesses permitted under Article 8A of the San Francisco Health Code are directed to new 
language addressing such businesses in Appendix C-1 of Health Officer Order No. C19-07x, 
including as that order is updated in the future.   
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